
MSC Tackle Box 
http://www.marcosportfishingclub.com   Keith Wohltman - President 

Dedicated to Safe Fishing in and Around Marco Island 
 

President’s Message for August 2020  

 

August Tackle Box 

 

Welcome to the “dog days” of summer.  Afternoon thunderstorms mean early fishing days, and the thrill of catching a 

Tarpon or big Snook in the backwater. Likewise, our offshore anglers find smooth seas to search for Permit or Cobia. 

   

With the kick-off of the Triple Crown on July 1st, our club anglers lost no time in recording impressive catches of both Snook 

and Tarpon. Our Treasurer, Donna Deeter, caught both a Tarpon and huge Snook on her first day out. Donna rocketed to 

lead in the event with a record Snook measuring 42.5”. That is the largest Snook caught in the Triple Crown, in the history 

of the tournament… thus far. Mike Larsen was the first angler to catch all three species.  Be sure to check out Ron’s report in this edition. 

 

With the increase in Covid-19 positive cases in Florida during July, we decided to cancel our annual Shark fishing event.  At a point in time 

where it looked like things would start to improve, MICA opened Sarazen Park and we decided to hold a “Social Distancing” picnic.  We were 

limited in the number of attendees that could participate by the CDC guidelines and those members in attendance managed to wear masks and 

maintain the appropriate social distancing while having a really good time.   

 

With the arrival of August, there are still concerns regarding the Covid-19 spike and MSC will continue to operate in a way which keeps our 

members engaged in those activities which allow us to be as safe as possible.  Social gatherings will be suspended in August, but we will still 

fish. Recently we learned that due to the Covid-19 restrictions, the Marco Island Historical Museum will not reopen in 2020, and they will no 

longer rent to outside groups starting in 2021. The MSC Board is exploring options for our future meeting place. 

 

For our offshore anglers, Jim Scarpa has created a new event, the “Offshore Slam”.  This event is a two month-long tournament which requires 

anglers to catch four species of offshore fish: Grouper; Snapper; Cobia; and Permit. The total length of all four of the species will determine the 

winners. Winners must catch all four species, however, there are individual “specie” prizes for the largest fish caught, if the angler does not 

catch all four.  It is a great event and the four species selected can be caught in waters closer to Marco rather than heading out to the 20-

fathom line. 

 

Mike Larsen holds his challenging “No Bait” event in August.  With shrimp and live bait hard to keep alive in the summer heat, many of our 

anglers switch to fishing with artificial baits.  Top-water lures, stick baits, and jigs with soft plastics provide an opportunity to test your knowledge 

in selecting the right tackle and honing your casting skills.  It is a chance to try something different for many of our anglers.  The good news is 

the water is warm and the fish are more aggressively feeding.  If you have not tried this event in the past, take this opportunity to expand your 

fishing repertoire. 

 

The Board will be sending out a brief survey to all the members seeking some way to gauge your expectations from the club in the future 

months, and the levels of risk you would be willing to take with regard to the Corona Virus.  Like everything these days, we would love to be 

“open for business as usual” but getting there safely is our primary focus.  We need to know how to balance what we “could” do with what you 

are “willing” to do. 

 

Stay safe and healthy. 

 

August’s Fishing quote: “The best fisherman I know try not to make the same mistakes over and over again;  instead they strive to 

make new and interesting mistakes and to remember what they learned from them,” John Gierach. 

 

Tight Lines,  

Keith 
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LEADER BOARD Updates as of July 
Get LEADER BOARD updates using the link below. 

Leader Board 

Fish of the Month (FOM) as of July 
Get FOM updates using the link below. 

Link to Fish of the Month 

 

 

 

Offshore Report 

 
 

Offshore Update – August 2020 
 

First, what’s happening offshore – by the time this is published ARS (American Red Snapper) season will be over for 2020.  

There have been many successful trips this season for these prized fish, most of the catches have been in the 175-200’ 

range, but some came as close as 145’ this year.  It would appear that the fishery is doing well and, if managed properly going 

forward, should continue to thrive.  Red Grouper and snapper are being caught in the deeper water 80-120+ and permit and 

cobia continue to be caught.  The summer weather pattern is upon us, this means lighter winds and calmer water, more 

sweating, and those pesky thunderstorms in the afternoon. Keep your radar operational and satellite weather subscription 

active to best navigate around the storms and be prepared to run when the storms are headed your way, and detour when 

they are in your path.  Get out there and have some fun…and be safe. 

 

You are running out of time to sign up for The Offshore Slam (the flyer is attached to this newsletter as well).  

Anglers must catch one of each species (snapper – lane, mangrove or yellowtail; grouper – red, gag or black; cobia; 

permit) to complete the Offshore Slam and qualify for prizes.  Fishing is open from Aug 1 through Sept 30.  You must 

be entered by Aug 1 to participate…Sign up today! 

 

Offshore Captains - don’t forget to send me your Offshore Fishing Reports and photos of any remarkable catches when you 

return from fishing! 

 

If you fish offshore and want to be added to our offshore email distribution, please send me a request via the link on the 

Offshore Fishing homepage and I will gladly add you to this exclusive team. 

 

If you have any ideas, or want to volunteer to help with offshore events, feel free to contact me anytime. 

 

Tight Lines! 

 

Jim 
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Triple Crown Tournament 

July Report 
by Ron Scriver 

 

 

 

 

The Triple Crown Contest, sponsored by The Compass Group at Morgan 
Stanley, is nearing the completion of the first month. With a little more 
than three months remaining, there is plenty of time to 
participate! Registration is open until August 31st. Signing up is as simple 
as mailing a $25 check to the MSC post office box. Details and rules are on 
the MSC website. 44 club members have signed up so far and we are 
looking to get 50. 
 
Through the first 24 days of the contest, 9 Tarpon, 15 Snook measuring a 
total of 450 inches, and 6 Redfish totaling 135.5 inches have been caught, 
photographed, and submitted. Details are on the attached file. 
 
As reported a few days ago, Donna Deeter got off to a fast start by catching 
a 42.5 inch Snook and a Tarpon on July 2nd. She has since caught a 27.5 
inch Redfish to maintain a firm grip on first place with 206 points. Al 
Jennings is in second place with a Tarpon, 23 inch Redfish and a 38.5 inch 
Snook. John Marchetti has landed some nice fish to currently place in third, 
while Mike Larsen, catching all of his fish from a kayak, is in a very close 
fourth place. Last year's contest winner, Ed Brown, rounds out the top five. 
 
All of the fish measurement photos have been excellent and your efforts are 
sincerely appreciated. Please send more photos of your catches with you in 
the photo, so we can share them in updates! 



 

  

 



 

MSC’s annual Triple Crown Tournament, sponsored by The Compass Group at 

Morgan Stanley, kicks off on Wednesday July 1st, and continues until October 31st. 

Registration is open until August 31st. 

 

Pursue Redfish, Snook and Tarpon! Win big cash prizes! 

 

Due to COVID-19 restrictions and concerns you MUST MAIL YOUR 

REGISTRATION FEE to the club via U.S. Mail. NO EXCEPTIONS. 

 

The fee for registration is $25. 

 

Checks MUST be mailed to: 

Marco Sportfishing Club 

P.O. Box 2104 

Marco Island, FL  34146-2104 (not 34145) 

 

Additional Instructions 

1) Write “Triple Crown” in the note field on your check. 
2) Include a separate piece of paper with your contact information (e-mail and 

telephone number) if it is different than the contact information you provided for 
the annual MSC membership registration. 

 

You must sign up by sending a check to the MSC P.O. Box. Tournament 

registration will NOT be accepted any other way. 

 

For registrations postmarked on or after July 1st, fish caught will be eligible for the 

tournament one day after the postmark date. Fish caught on the same day of the 

postmark date are not eligible for the tournament. 

 

A tournament flyer and complete rules are available online at 

http://www.marcosportfishingclub.com 

 

Questions may be directed to Ronscriver2@gmail.com. 
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July 7th Kayak Group Outing to the East River 
by Howard Laskau 

 
The MSC kayak group held its monthly outing in the upper East River basin. Being so far back in the Everglades, there is 
usually an abundance of fresh water in this area, but that doesn't stop the snook and tarpon from living there, as they 
have been able to adapt and thrive in this environment. However, snook appeared to be the "fish of the day" on  this trip. 
There were quite a few caught and they were large! During the June kayak trip, Dave Dodd recorded a 23.5 inch snook 
and that put him on top of the 2020 Kayak Leaderboard with the largest snook of the year so far (out of a kayak). 
However, during this trip, the kayak angler atop the kayak leaderboard for snook kept changing almost every time a fish 
was caught. Gary Costley was the first to record a "leaderboard snook" with a nice 24.5" entry.  Shortly after that, Vic 
Ordija got his name on the leaderboard with a snook that measured 26".  With the pressure on, Mike Larsen recorded a 
27.5" snook and it wasn't too long after the fish went back in the water that Vic Ordija hooked up with another big fish. At 
first he thought it was a tarpon, but eventually, as he got the fish closer to the boat he could see that he had a large 
snook. This one measured in at 29.5." A little while after that, Mike Larsen caught a 29" snook, but that wasn't enough to 
take over the lead. Victor's 29.5" snook is still at the top of the board (for now!). 

 

The snook provided a lot of fun and excitement, but there were some tarpon around as well. Catching a tarpon out of a 
kayak is challenging, exciting and fun! Ron Scriver had a nice one on for a while, but it broke free before he could get it 
close to his kayak. John Baker had a hookup also, but that got away as well. Vic Ordija landed the only tarpon of the day, 
but it was "undersize". 

 
The MSC Kayak Group holds trips every month to different, nearby locations. The variety of venues along with the 
different species of fish that can be caught at each location make each trip unique. For those who have always wanted to 
try something different and unique, kayak fishing is right up there. If you don't have a lot of experience kayaking, the 
experienced kayakers on each trip will give you some help, and get you started. During the trips, everyone fishes in the 
same general area and VHF radios are always on. You will not be out there on your own and out of contact with others! 
For more information about the MSC Kayak Group and the 2020 Kayak Challenge please visit the MSC website. 

 

 

 



REDFISH XV OCT 2020 

Spooktacula Team Event 

 

  

  I know it is early but is time for us to start planning our Fall calendar and 
start getting ready for another exciting year. Not that the Pandemic was not 
exciting, but it definitely was a mood killer.  This year’s Redfish Team 
Event (Black vs Orange) will be held on October 28th or 29th, only a few 
days before Halloween.   Only one of the two days will be fished, and that 
day will be pre-selected by each Captain, just like last year.   

 

We will be counting the Total NUMBER of Redfish, Snook and Trout caught 
by each team to select the Boat and Team Winners.  Being primarily a 
Redfish event, each Redfish will again be counted twice.  Having all three 
species involved last year made the event more exciting.  Counting each 
fish (no matter size) should allow for quick boat side releases and minimize 
fish handling. That worked well last year. 

With the Captains Meeting being held on Monday Oct 26th and the Awards 
Picnic being held on the 30th, we have the exact same dates as last year, 
how is that for Spooky.  With the uncertainties caused by dealing with the 
Virus we will need to be closer to Sept before we can definitely shape out 
the Captains Meeting and the Picnic details. 

 

I have taken it on as my personnel goal this year to not increase the size of 
the prizes, but to increase the number of them.  Last year we had one of the 
most competitive events that we have had for some time, I am hopeful that 
this year we can have even more fun.  We can all use some Contests and 
Picnics that, at least for a while, free our minds, put some smiles on our 
faces and let us enjoy the great opportunities we have here on Marco. 

 

So put on your Masks, wash your hands twice and put the dates into your 
Calendars.   

 

And May The Tide Be With You 

 

More Info to come 

Fleet Admiral  

 

Ed Vesely 



MSC Covid-19 Survey 

During the past few months, the MSC Board and Activity Leaders have struggled to keep our club 
operational while dealing with the ever changing landscape due to Covid-19. 
  
We have been monitoring the guidelines from the CDC and those issued by Florida's Governor, Ron 
DeSantis. As you are well aware from news broadcasts and print media, Florida has experienced a 
recent spike in positive cases. This has setback our club's plans for re-opening. 
  
To help the Board and Activity Leaders with our planning over the next few months, we thought it 
prudent to seek input from our members. To this end, we prepared a short survey to obtain your 
feedback. The survey should take about 5 minutes to complete. 
  
Your responses are critical to provide us with a roadmap forward. 
  
Our goal over the past few months has been to keep our members safe and healthy by complying 
with the Covid-19 restrictions. As a fishing club, we have been able to pursue our primary function 
which is to promote fishing in SWFL.  
 

The survey on the following two pages can be printed and filled in and mailed to:  
 

MSC Survey 
PO Box 2104 
Marco Island, FL 34146  
 
Or the completed form can be scanned and emailed to: marcofish@comcast.net. 
 
There is an online version of the survey you can access and complete from either your  
computer or smartphone. 
 
Click Here: to access the online survey. or use the QR code below.  
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August 2020                                                     Fish of the Month: Yellowtail Snapper 

Date Event Information & Comments 

All Month Triple Crown Tournament See Write-up this Newsletter 

August 6 MSC General Meeting Cancelled 

August 7 Kayak Trip Lover’s Key See Website for Details 

August 10 MSC Board Meeting Details to Follow 

All Month Offshore Slam See Flyers and Write-up this 

Newsletter 

 No Bait Captains Meeting Cancelled 

August 18 No Bait Fishing Day See Flyer this Newsletter 

August 19 No Bait Alt. Fishing Day  

   

August 29  Triple Crown BBQ Smoke-Off Details to Follow 

 Smoke-Off Dependent on 

CDC Guidelines 

 

   

   

   

 

 
 



October 2020                                                                        Fish of the Month: Redfish 

Date Event Information & Comments 

All Month Triple Crown Tournament See Flyer this Newsletter 

October 1 General Meeting Cancelled 

October 5 MSC Board Meeting Details to Follow 

October 13 2-Man Redfish Event Details to Follow 

October 16 Kayak Event Chokoloskee Bay See Website for Details 

October 26 Redfish Team Event Captains 

Meeting 

See Flyer this Newsletter for 

Event Details 

October 28, 29 Redfish Team Fishing Days See Flyer this Newsletter 

October 30 Redfish Awards Picnic See Flyer this Newsletter 

October 31 Triple Crown Tournament 

Ends 

 

   

 Some Events dependent on  

 CDC Guidelines  

   

   

 

September 2020                                                                    Fish of the Month: Snook 

Date Event Information & Comments 

All Month Triple Crown Tournament See Flyer this Newsletter 

September 3 General Meeting Cancelled 

September 7 Board Meeting Details to Follow 

September 16 Kayak Trip Fakahatchee 

Strand State Park 

See Website for Details 

September 16 Double Dose Fishing Day See Flyer this Newsletter 

September 17 Double Dose Alt. Fishing Day  

All Month Offshore Event See Flyer this Newsletter 

   

   

   

 



 

 

 
Update from the Editor 

July 2020 
 

 
 

 
 
July has been a very hot, wet and slow month, from your Editor’s point of 
view.  There was fishing action as noted in the previous reports, but my 
favorite event “Man Bites Shark” was cancelled, too bad.  I had to 
suspend/defer the Picture Page for lack of input.  Please help me out with 
pictures for next month. 
Missed the monthly Water Advisory Committee (WAC) meeting, should 
attend next months, August 20th session.  Will provide an update on what 
or what not the City is doing regarding on going water quality issues and 
the Florida EPA letter of 8/22/19, you can see the letter in the October 
2019 Newsletter.  As I noted in last months’ Update Sam Young is no 
longer on the City Council in that he has moved out of Marco Island.   
Sam will be tough to replace.  As we become aware of the candidates for 
City Council we must look for the ones’ with a serious concern about 
Marco Islands’ water quality.  A candidate with a background in 
engineering, science and experience with our City Government would be 
ideal. This type of candidate would know what needs to be done and how 
to get the water quality issues on “Center Stage” with the City Council.  As 
the campaigning begins please think about my suggested qualifications, 
Thanks.   
 
Stay safe and positive, and follow all the guidelines FWC/CDC. 
 
  
If you have any comments or wish to submit a photo with a short 

“fishtale”, I can be reached at pfwanzenberg@yahoo.com.  
 

 















 

 


